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Rachel Tibbetts

From: Chris Wentworth

Sent: 07 February 2024 14:07

To: Planning

Subject: FW: Heyford Park - application 23/02827/F

From: Martin Lipson <martin.lipson@btinternet.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, February 7, 2024 1:02 PM
To: Chris Wentworth <Chris.Wentworth@cherwell-dc.gov.uk>
Subject: Heyford Park - application 23/02827/F

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the 
sender and know the content is safe.

Good afternoon

Further to our earlier submission of comments on this application, we wish to make a 
further comment, if there is still time for you to take it into account.

We note that the application for car processing includes the following: "Erection of 
portable lighting/ CCTV gantries at 20 metre intervals. These would be between
2.4 and 2.6 metres in height". 

The applicants' Planning Statement incorrectly states the following:

5.17 Although the MCNP does not include dedicated policies relating to Heyford Park 
(and a number
of its policies specifically exclude development at Heyford Park) it does include the 
following topic
specific policy:
PD4 – Protection of Important Views and Vistas; RAF Upper Heyford 2006: Para 6.4 
and Figs 9,10
and 11

There are in fact two policies in the Mid-Cherwell Neighbourhood Plan that are specific 
to Heyford Park, although they are not material to this application. There is however 
another policy, which the applicants fail to recognise - namely policy PD6: Control of 
Light Pollution, which is highly relevant to the proposals.

Could you kindly confirm that you will reference this policy and its requirements in your 
report and recommendations on this application. If permission is to be granted, we 
would expect to see compliance with our policy as a condition of approval.
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We would be very grateful also for confirmation of receipt of this email.

Regards

Martin Lipson

Chair, Mid-Cherwell Neighbourhood Plan Forum 


